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Dear FCJ College community, 

Last week we celebrated the final day of classes for our
Year 12 cohort of 2023. It was a wonderful day filled with
both joy and nostalgia as the students farewelled what
they have known for some 13 years. Then this week saw
the commencement of the VCE exams and the final
chapter of their time with us. We are mightily proud of
this cohort and all their achievements. Below are the
words I offered the Year 12 cohort during their final
assembly. 

For some of you today, you will be feeling delighted that
this is the last day of school – we won’t take it personally
– but no doubt there will be some joy at finishing, some
delight at leaving all the routine and all the habit behind,
that is a normal reaction. But for some of you today,
there will be a tinge of sadness too. This is also natural –
something that has been such a constant in your life is
coming to an end, making lunches, packing school bags,
doing homework – it’s all coming to an end. It’s almost
like grieving and that too is a normal reaction. 

Yesterday, Mr Mount and I spoke to the Year 12s
reminding them that they are zooming towards the final
time they will be gathered together at school as a group.
We asked them to consider the legacy they wish to leave
here, but also what they will take from FCJ as they head
out into the world. When reflecting on this, and listening
to Laura and Georgia’s speeches this morning, I am
reminded of something I heard this year that I would like
to share with you all. 

When I was studying in the US earlier this year, one of my

fellow students said something that really resonated with

me. He was a priest from Columbia and we were talking

about where we find God in our lives. He was telling me a

story about going on a silent retreat – now that’s where

you literally go away from home, family, friends, technology

and stay silent – simply no speaking. To anyone. Nothing.

He was reflecting on how difficult this was for the first few

days, and then how it got easier over time. He said that he

found himself praying and thinking a lot – and after a few

days he discovered that most of the time, he was thinking

about his friends and loved ones. He noticed that his

thoughts were about other people – wondering what they

were doing and considering his relationships with them. He

came to the realisation, that for him, that is where he finds

his God. God is present in the connections he has with

others. In other words, in his relationships with other

people, where there is love, there is God.  

I look around here this morning, and I think he’s right. God

can be found here in the connections you have forged with

each other at FCJ College. 

Those connections that you have made at FCJ College go

with you today – not just in the friendships you have

formed, but in the little moments that you have

experienced across your time here. Whether you joined us

in Year 12, or have been here from Year 7, all of you have

had moments of connection – perhaps it was running the

relay in Year 9 and passing the baton to your mate, maybe

it was smiling at a Cooinda resident during Let’s Find our

Voice in Year 7, it might have been carrying a pack for a

mate on a hike in outdoor ed, or maybe it was just being a

friend and listening to someone who was having a tough

time.
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These are the moments I think you’ll remember. These are
the moments that stay with you years after you finish
school. Trust me, you’ll forget the colour of the walls in the
classroom, you’ll forget where you finished in the swimming
carnival, and you’ll forget some of the names of your peers
(it’s true). But those little moments of connection they will
stick with you, and you will carry them with you beyond this
place. 

But importantly, while you take those connections with you,
some of them will also remain here with us. You are part of
a FCJ tradition that is 123 years old. You have left an
indelible mark on the story of our school. It is forever
changed because of your presence, and we believe it is a
better place because you were here. We are mightily proud
of you – and as I said yesterday, we send you out with full
confidence in the people you have grown into and the
people you will continue to become. The world is full of
division and distress at the moment. Perhaps what the
world needs is more moments of connection. So go out
there, go and be the face of God to all those people you
will meet. Inspire them. Challenge them. Allow them to see
the good in you and the hope you provide the world.
You’ve got a special role to play in making our local
community a better place, our nation a better place and of
course, as you start travelling, our world a better place. 

Remember the choices you’ve made and the lessons you’ve
learned here – they will stand you in good stead for the
wide world out there. As Marie Madeleine said: never say “I
can’t do that” because we all have faith that you can, and
faith that you will. 

God Bless and Go well. 

Our Year 12 VCE students are well into their VCE exams,
and all is going smoothly. We continue to pray for them,
their families and their teachers as they complete this final
step in their formal schooling. 

On Friday 27 October, we recognised World Teachers’
Day. I want to take this opportunity to publicly thank all the
wonderful staff at FCJ College for their tireless efforts at
ensuring all students have opportunity within and beyond
the walls of the classroom. We are truly blessed to have a
great team of people here supporting, challenging and
encouraging our community to do better and be better
every day. My thanks to all who choose to work with our
young people. 

 

Shaun Mason

I got selected by RMIT University in Melbourne to participate in the Space Teams
Academy competition. It is a program where you get put in teams of four to
design, build, fly, and land spacecraft then build a base on another planet to
support human life, using software that people at NASA use to design spacecraft. 

First, we had to learn about planetary science, orbital mechanics, trajectory
design, orbital descent, habitat construction, and surface operations. We also got
to speak with an astronaut and some of the people who are working on Lunar
Outpost Oceana. 

I really enjoyed this program and learned lots of new things. - Kirra Follett (Yr 8)

Space Teams Academy Competition
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What's OnUniform Shop
NEW  OPERATING  TIMES

FRIDAYS  
12.30pm - 3.30pm

FCJ COLLEGE'S

COMMITMENT TO CHILD SAFETY

All students enrolled, and any child visiting
FCJ College, have a right to feel safe and be
safe. The wellbeing of children in our care will
always be our first priority and we have zero
tolerance to child abuse. We aim to create a
child safe and child friendly environment
where children feel safe and are free to enjoy
life to the full without any concern for their
safety.

Starting week commencing 7 August

1-2 Yr 10 Outdoor Ed Hike

3 Student Free Day

6 Student Free Day

7 Student Free Day (Melb Cup Day)

9-10 Yr 9 Outdoor Ed Hike

15 Yr 12 Valedictory Mass & Dinner

16-21 Yr 11 Exams

22 Year 11 Student Free Day

23 Year 11 Feedback Day

24 Student Free Day (Headstart Prep)

27/11 -
8/12

Two weeks HeadStart for 2024

November

4 Awards for Excellence Evening

6 Grade 6 Orientation Day

8 Last day of Term 4 for students

December



Congratulations to the FCJ College Class of 2023!
Your hard work, dedication and resilience has paid off, and you’re now embarking
on a new and exciting chapter in your lives. As you step into the future, remember
that the possibilities are endless. Your education has equipped you with the tools
to make a positive impact on the world. We are incredibly proud of your
accomplishments and can’t wait to see the incredible achievements that lie
ahead.
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The much-awaited Year 11 formal was held on 8 September. From the
beginning of the year, the formal has been a hot topic of conversation
throughout the year level, especially between the girls. The hopes and
dreams that everyone had for that night were well and truly pulled off
by Mrs Crook, Kristy Hanrahan and the Year 11 Formal Committee. 
The night went smoothly with everyone looking their best and having a
truly memorable night. The classic song ‘My Lighthouse’ that every
student learns in Year 7, was one of the favourite moments with Mrs
Branigan stealing the show with her impressive moves. 
A special mention to Katie Breheny who led and taught the year-level
flashmob dance which was a roaring success. 
A big thank you and congratulations to all students who always
enthusiastically participated and a big thank you to all the teachers
who were in attendance. Now the year level is talking about the far less
exciting hot topic of exams. 

Ally Vecht
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Year 9
EMILY SNELL

Title: Have You Seen Me Before
Dimensions: 40 X 30 
Materials: Drawing on paper
collage photographed and printed
onto inkjet digital print

Year 10
MEG COOKE

Title: Shell
Dimensions: 15 X 20 cm
Materials: Glazed earthenware 

Year 11 
KRYSTAL LILLEY

Title: Stuck
Dimensions: 60 x 85
Materials: lead pencil on paper

Year 8
OSCAR GREEN

Title: Tjanpi Desert Weavers
inspired Echidna 
Dimensions: 16 x 25cm
Materials: Native Poa & Kangaroo
grasses, wool, wire
 

Year 7
ALIDA FERGUSON

Title: Painted Portrait
Dimensions: A3
Materials: Watercolour on paper
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Year 10
REMI NICHOLAS

Title: Contemporary Vessel
Dimensions: 30 X 20cm 
Materials: Bisque fired
earthenware

Year 11
LILLY PERRY

Title: Sentimental Sorrow
Dimensions: Triptych layout
approx. 60 x 50cm per artwork
photograph of layout supplied
Materials: Water colour on paper

Year 12
FELICITY MASON

Title: Familiar Comfort
Dimensions: 40 x 55cm
Materials: Inkjet Digital Print on
photographic paper 

Congratulations to the following art students whose
work has been selected for this year’s MacKillop Art
Exhibition. The exhibition will be open for viewing at
Sacred Heart Bendigo on 10-26 November and can also
be viewed online from 13 November 2023 -
ceosand.catholic.edu.au/mae

https://ceosand.catholic.edu.au/mae/


  admin@fcjbenalla.catholic.edu.au                          36 ARUNDEL ST BENALLA                                    enquiries: 5762 1222

PBL Pos Ed Task
2 7  O C T O B E R  2 0 2 3 T E R M  4  W E E K  4

Our Year 9 students embraced a unique challenge aimed at
fostering deeper connections and a better understanding among
their peers. To kick things off, we paired them with a fellow
student they might not typically interact with. Armed with a set
of thought-provoking questions, they embarked on a journey of
self-discovery and mutual understanding.

At the conclusion of this task, students were asked to note down
the shared aspects they discovered and share these insights with
the entire group. This exercise encouraged them to find common
ground with others they may have initially perceived as very
different from themselves.

In addition, we organised a ‘speed conversation’ activity where
students engaged in one-minute dialogues with a partner across
from them. Guided by conversation starters, these rapid
exchanges encouraged students to practice the essential skill of
initiating conversations, a skill they will undoubtedly find
valuable as they embark on their journey into the workforce and
world. 

We were genuinely impressed by the wholehearted participation
and engagement of our students in these tasks. Not only did they
expand their understanding of one another, but they also honed
the crucial ability to initiate conversations and connect with
people beyond their comfort zones. 
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Congratulations
Brayden Quattrocchi &

Elizabeth Ireland

$7000 for educational expenses over Years 11 & 12
and the first year of further education or training. 
A business mentor 
A 3-year leadership program
A network of role models and like-minded students
outside his existing community
Workplace and terriary education access &
opportunities

Congratulations to Brayden Quattrocchi who has been
awarded a 2023 ABCN Accelerate Scholarship. This
year, 39 scholars have been selected by the Scholarship
Selection Panel from all over Australia. Brayden will
receive:

Congratulations
Koby

Congratulations to Koby of Year 10 who recently competed in the Australian
National Championships in lawn bowls and came away with two gold and a
silver.

Elizabeth Ireland’s application was highly commended and also received a cash prize for her efforts.
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Year 7s
Microscopes

Science is cool because we get to do something different each lesson and I love
using microscopes, both digital and monocular microscopes.

Written by Erin Mahoney

Year 9s
Year 9s made different types of neurons, and it is interesting how
your diet affects your mental health and specific thought patterns.
Written by Patrick Ballantyne  

 

Year 10s
Year 10s enjoyed creating their own green house and doing
practical learning. - Written by Irish Anderson

Year 8s
Year 8s made models of different atoms
and carried out precipitation reactions  



       

27/10/2023 

HAPPY HALLOWEEN! 
Although I’m not an avid reader of Horror stories (the ones that give you nightmares and 

make you check under the bed before going to sleep), Halloween is a great excuse to dress 

up the library! Many of our students are great readers of the Horror genre and often beg me 

to get the latest offerings from the likes of Stephen King and Stephanie Meyer. Me, 

personally, I prefer the more fun side of the day- the pumpkins and scared cats- I just don’t 

want me to be the ‘scared cat’! 

             

       



 

 

 

 

 

To:  Catholic Education Office Staff 

Date:  26 October 2023 

Re:  Prayer for Peace 

 

 

From the Executive Director 

MEMO 

Pope Francis has expressed his closeness to 
those who are suffering due to the situation 
in Israel and Palestine, including hostages, 
the wounded, victims of violence and their 
relatives, and in Ukraine.  

 

"War, any war that there is in the world -
I think of the tormented Ukraine and the 
Middle East - is a defeat," Pope Francis 
said after praying the Angelus last Sunday. 
"War is always a defeat; it is a destruction 
of human fraternity.  Brothers, stop! Stop!" 
the Pope pleaded. 
  
 



https://jisa.org.au/connect/2024-young-adult-summer-enquiry/?utm_source=ActiveCampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_content=FIRSTNAME+%2C+Do+you+know+a+Young+Leader%3F&utm_campaign=September+-+Retreats+%7C+National+%28Copy%29
https://jisa.org.au/2024-young-adult-summer-eco-camp/?utm_source=ActiveCampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_content=FIRSTNAME+%2C+Do+you+know+a+Young+Leader%3F&utm_campaign=September+-+Retreats+%7C+National+%28Copy%29





